
UN rights chief voices concern about
Cambodia election after opposition ban

17 November 2017 – The United Nations human rights chief voiced grave
concerns Friday about the conduct of credible, free and fair elections in
Cambodia next year following the decision by the Supreme Court to dissolve
the main opposition party.

&#8220An effective multi-party democracy requires an opposition that can
operate freely without intimidation and threats &#8211 and the same goes for
a credible, free and fair election,&#8221 said UN High Commissioner for Human
Rights Zeid Ra’ad Al Hussein in a news release.

The court dissolved the Cambodian National Rescue Party (CNRP), the main
opposition party, on Thursday after the Ministry of Interior complained that
the opposition was plotting a so-called colour revolution against the
Government. A total of 118 CNRP members were banned from political activity
for five years.

&#8220People need to be able to debate and discuss freely the political
affairs of their country, and the decision to dissolve the CNRP has deprived
over three million voters of their representation,&#8221 Mr. Zeid said.

The party’s dissolution follows the arrest on 3 September of CNRP president
Kem Sokha on charges of ‘treason’ related to comments made in 2013 about his
grassroots political strategy to challenge the current Government.

&#8220The use of law against the CNRP and its members is a smokescreen &#8211
it is the rule by law, and not the rule of law. The accusations against the
CNRP and its members were vague, as were the legal provisions supporting the
complaint to dissolve it,&#8221 Mr. Zeid said, adding the dissolution of the
CNRP was based on alleged criminal acts by Kem Sokha which had not been
proved in a court of law.

Mr. Zeid said the party’s dissolution and the ban on its members was all the
more worrying, given other measures by the Government in recent months,
including closure and suspension of civil society groups as well several
media companies. It has also been targeting individual journalists and
members of non-governmental organizations.

&#8220An essential component of all democracies is a vibrant civil society,
including NGOs and press that may sometimes be critical of the
Government,&#8221 said Mr. Zeid. &#8220Imposing limits on civil society and
shrinking their space serves only to stymie the creativity, innovation and
ingenuity necessary for Cambodia to continue to develop, and to maintain
peace.&#8221

Similarly, he stressed, &#8220a free press is essential to ensure that the
public is properly informed of political and other issues so that people can
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be responsible and engaged actors.&#8221


